24 Jul 13
Committee Members

Meeting attendees

MINUTES OF THE WILTSHIRE & SWINDON NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH ASSOCIATION AGM HELD AT WILTSHIRE POLICE HEADQUARTERS, DEVIZES ON 6 JULY 2013
	Present.
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Brian Boston
	Wroughton 
	John Organ
	Yatton Keynell

	Howard Chandler 
	Noremarsh Rd 
	Pam Robinson
	Winterslow 

	Robin Chapman 
	Corsley 
	Mike Skelt
	Bromham 

	Gwyn Comley
	Chippenham/ W&SNHWA Chair
	Peter Smith
	Winterbourne Stoke 

	Linda Dowsett 
	Southwick
	Ivor Stephens
	Wroughton 

	Ian Favager
	Wellhead 
	Sue Stoker
	Melksham Forest/ W&SNHWA Treasurer                      

	Dennis Gill
	Kington Langley                      
	Susan Tanner
	Cepen Park North 

	 J Graham
	Rowde PC
	David Whetton
	Alderbury 

	Reg Halsall
	Rodbourne     
	Carolyn Whistler
	Hillcot                               

	Keith Jenssen
	Easterton 
	Mike Davidson
	Codford St Mary                    

	Gavin Ketchen
	Burbage/
W&SNHWA Webmaster
	Martin Ruddle
	Anchor Road                                   

	Bren Jones
	Christian Malford
	Mike Townsend
	Walcot West 

	Kevin Last      
	Colstone 
	Ken Harris
	Wroughton                       

	Andrew Law
	Broad Town
W&SNHWA Sec
	Nick Bancroft
	

	Ian Mace
	Corston & Redbourn
W&SNHWA Vice-Chair
	Jemima Rogan
	Cepen Park North

	Angus McPherson
	PCC
	Patrick Geenty
	Chief Constable

	
	
	
	


Item 1. Welcome and Introductions.

1. The Chairman introduced the Committee and offered a warm welcome to all of those in attendance. 
Item 2. Apologies.
2. Harry Purdon, George Langley,  Mike Bird, Lesley Favager, Evelyn Halsall, Wesley Parfitt, Sue Skelt, David Thom, Dennis Watson, Kim Wheeler-Mallows, Scott Williams, Juliet Wilmot.
Item 3. Address by the Chief Constable Mr Geenty.

3. The Chief Constable stressed the importance of a close relationship between the public and the constabulary in achieving effective policing. The demise of the citizen focus department had led to a significant capability loss which could be redressed to some extent by the development of a web based communication system with a database at its heart. With no extra burden imposed on the police, strategic information could be passed which would engage the public and enhance the effectiveness of the NHW.  
Item 4. Address by the Policing Crime Commissioner Mr Macpherson.

4. The PCC described his commissioning role and his working relationship with the Chief Constable. He highlighted some successes including the establishment of an independent adjudicator on complaints and also an improvement in liaison with the other constabularies in the south west. 
5. The flow of information between police and public was felt to be extremely important and whilst NHW had created its own cascade system, it was acknowledged that NHW membership and coverage was patchy in Wiltshire. The PCC felt that a significant advantage could be achieved by the communication system referred to by the Chief Constable. He described a possible solution and made the offer to provide some resource and technical expertise if the NHW A was prepared to form a team to deliver such a project. 
6. There was discussion over data protection leading to consideration of the merits of the proposal. Gavin Ketchen was able to add to the debate by identifying an available capability “Neighbourhood Alert” which is already supported by a 9 English constabularies.  There was unanimous agreement to proceed with the concept and Gavin Ketchen was requested to form and chair a working party.
Item 5.  Previous minutes (AGM 2012).
7. There were no questions raised regarding the previous minutes. Their adoption was proposed by Ken Harris, seconded by Gavin Ketchen and approved by unanimous vote.
Item 6. Report of the Committee.

8. The Chair delivered the Committee's report which is attached as Enclosure 1.

Item 7. Treasurer’s Report.

9. Due to the recent transfer of responsibility, a statement of the accounts had been generated at short notice by the incoming Treasurer (Enclosure 2). No issues regarding its acceptability were raised; however it was acknowledged that an audit should be undertaken.
Item 8. Election of Association Committee.

10. The Committee as shown in Enclosure 3 was proposed by Martin Ruddle, seconded by Jemima Rogan and approved. 
Item 9. Election of Association Officers.

11. The following Association Officers were proposed by Gavin Ketchen, seconded by Pam Robinson and approved.

a. Chair. Gwyn Comley.

b. Vice-Chair. Ian Mace.

c. Treasurer. Sue Stoker.

d. Secretary. Andrew Law

Item 10. Any Other Business.

12. The new trifold was shown to the meeting and Pam Robinson undertook to investigate funding from Southern Area Board.

13. Gavin Ketchen gave a short presentation on the new W&SNHWA website. It was felt to be more user friendly than its “clunky” predecessor and Gavin was thanked for his efforts. Attendees were requested to view the website on line and forward any comments. 

{Drafted by}

A R LAW

W&SNHWA Secretary

01793 731472

andrewlaw456@gmail.com
Enclosures:

1. Wiltshire &Swindon NHW Association – Report of the Committee to the 2013 AGM.

2. W&SNHWA Income and Expenditure for the period ending 30 Jun 2013.
3. W&SNHWA Structure 2013 – Jul 2013
